MSWHL – MEETING MINUTES – June 3rd, 2008
Attendee’s:
Board members – Carrie Sirola, Lisa Mello, Ann Dobija, Johnna Rhone, Joanne Lukasik, 

Cathie Coulter (Ice Pack), Laura Williams (The Other Team), Valerie Edgington (The Other Team), Deb Bilbrey-Honswetz (Iron Maidens), Kerri Kelly (Puckin Chix), Casey Currey (Puckin Chix), Carol Schwanger(The Other Team), Michele Monson (Polar Bears).
Meeting was called to order by Vice-President Ann Dobija at 7:10pm.
Treasurer’s Report:  Joanne Lukasik reported that our balance is $2996.64.  Website bill and meeting room bill need to be paid today. Carol will forward the last of the Ruicci Cup bills.   
Old Business:
· Nothing outstanding from Ruicci Cup.

· Michele Monson asked about the Ruicci Cup tourney and the possibility of opening to other teams.  A discussion followed and it was decided that during the August mandatory manager’s meeting we will poll the team managers for their input on the status of Ruicci Cup.   
New Business:
· A suggestion regarding the ballot counting process was brought to the board. Those that forwarded the suggestion were not in attendance for discussion. Those at the meeting discussed the current process. Last year was the first year that a ballot process was ever needed. In years past there was usually just enough folks that were willing to be on the board therefore no ballot/voting process was needed. Last year due to the high number of nominations we instituted a ballot voting process. It was decided that going forward we will ask for a 3 person credential committee to collect and count the votes.  
· There were a few complaints brought to the board regarding the Goody 2 Shoes Team. They were unable to make the meeting and this issue was tabled until we can meet with their managers. Lisa will contact their team manager with a new date for the meeting. 
· Complaint about refs at Kensington Valley Ice House was discussed. There has been an ongoing issue with refs at that arena for years. The complaint we received did not have the refs name so no follow up was done. There was discussion about options for those teams that play at that arena to seek out other refs for their games. The issue regarding refs will be discussed at the manager meeting in August. 
MAHA/USA Hockey Update:
· The registration process for your USA Hockey individual registration is now only available online.  No more paper registrations. 
·  The USA hockey meeting will be next weekend. Agenda includes a proposal to make the Girls/Women's section a separate council (and not part of the youth council as it is now), and another proposal to make the women's (only) part of the Adult men's council.     At the upcoming MAHA meeting in July there is a proposal to be voted on that will create a Vice-President position for Girls/Women’s hockey within MAHA. 

Other issues:

· Letters of intent for next season are due July 31st. Details will be emailed to team managers and posted on the league site in the next few weeks.  
Board Elections: 

· Ballots were counted and the Board for the 2008-2009 season will be: Joanne Lukasik, Carrie Sirola, Ann Dobija, Lisa Mello, Sue McDowell and Carol Schwanger. We’d like to thank Johnna Rhone for all her time and effort helping make our league grow and prosper last season. 

· The new Board will meet in the next few weeks to decide on Board positions. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:25pm. Motioned by Laura Williams and Cathy Coulter. 
Lisa Mello

MSWHL Secretary
